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2008 Policy Development
The Committee continues to develop proposals that will update the manual and reflect the numerous rule changes made by both the College Cost Reduction and Access Act (CCRAA) and the Final Rules issued on November 1, 2007.  To date, the Committee has drafted 17 proposals related to those legislative and regulatory changes.  We will continue to focus our attention on updating the Manual with these revisions and additions so that the July 2008 version of the Manual is as complete a resource as possible.
There are some provisions that we currently have on hold pending the release of the much-anticipated Dear Colleague Letter from the Department related to the CCRAA changes.  We are also aware of the community’s effort to assist the Department with crafting some of the effective dates and triggering events of the Final Rules that are not as straightforward.  We will continue to stay in touch with the other community committees to ensure the Manual is reflective of community consensus should Department’s guidance on these dates be delayed.
Other Projects
Although the statutory and regulatory changes are taking up most of the Committee’s time, we are also working on other administrative tasks to ensure the Manual is accurate.  We are embarking on another “Cite Sweep” project through which the citations throughout the Manual will be reviewed and updated as necessary.  This project also encompasses checking references to the Federal Student Aid Handbook that are contained in the Manual, as well as dates throughout the Manual.  Should you find any such corrections that need to be made, we encourage you to provide them to the Committee Chairs through the methods provided below.  We are also updating our administrative guides and developing a guide for the Chair(s) of the Policy Committee for reference.  Lastly, the Committee is working on a project to enhance the History Appendix to include effective dates, triggering events, and references to Dear Colleague Letters.
Another Milestone
We are sure you noticed that the Common Manual hit another milestone with the creation of policy proposal #1000.  This event, although passing quietly as part of Batch 147, underscores the continual challenges our industry faces, as well as the need to provide our partners with a timely resource.  The Manual continues to meet that need.
Policy Committee Communications

All correspondence related to the Policy Committee’s activities should be sent to Co-Chairs Kim Elston or Brenda Grady at kelston@ogslp.org or bgrady@usafunds.org, respectively. If you have questions about the Committee’s activities, policies in development or out for community review, please contact Kim at 405-234-4487 or Brenda at 336-727-9666, or by email at the addresses provided above. 

Information regarding the Common Manual, including the current and historic versions of the manual, may be accessed on the Common Manual website at www.commonmanual.org. 
